
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
19 August 2024

Robert Peterson
4080 Truxel Rd
Sacramento, CA 95834

TERMINATION OF TECHNICAL REPORTING ORDER R5-2023-0812 FOR 
SUBMITTAL OF TECHNICAL REPORTS, 5017 OLIVEHURST AVENUE AND 5013 
OLIVEHURST AVENUE APARTMENT B, OLIVEHURST, YUBA COUNTY

On 19 October 2023, the Central Valley Water Board issued Technical Reporting Order  
R5-2023-0812 (Order) to the Geneva Kano Revocable Living Trust (Trust). The Order 
required the Trust to submit a technical report documenting the collection and analytical 
results of groundwater samples from domestic water supply wells located on the 
properties at 5017 Olivehurst Avenue and 5013 Olivehurst Avenue Apartment B in 
Olivehurst and the laboratory analysis results of those samples. The Trust did not 
comply with the requirements of the Order.

At the time the Order was issued, the Trust owned the 5017 Olivehurst Avenue 
property. In March 2024, the Trust sold 5017 Olivehurst Avenue to you. The Trust still 
owns 5013 Olivehurst Avenue Apartment B. In May 2024, you granted access to your 
property, and Central Valley Water Board staff (Staff) sampled two domestic wells 
located on the 5017 Olivehurst Avenue property. During sampling, Staff visually 
determined that 5013 Olivehurst Avenue Apartment B did not have any domestic wells 
located on that property. Staff does not have a viable address for the Trust; therefore, 
Staff is notifying you, as the current property owner, that the requirements of the Order 
have been fulfilled.



5017 Olivehurst Avenue - 2 - 19 August 2024

By completing sampling of the domestic wells, Staff fulfilled the requirements of the 
Order, and the Order can be terminated. Therefore, Technical Reporting Order R5-
2023-0812 is hereby terminated. However, Staff requests that you comply with any 
future Central Valley Water Board directives issued to you.

If you have any questions about this letter or termination of the Order, please call 
Michael DeSmet at (916) 464-4830 or email at michael.desmet@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely, 

_______________________________________
For PATRICK PULUPA 
Executive Officer

cc: Clark Pickell, Yuba County Environmental Health Department (email))
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